THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

March 8, 1976

The Speaker of the

House of Representatives

Sir:

I ask the Congress to consider an amendment to the request for appropriations transmitted in the budget for the fiscal year 1977 in the amount of \$3,981,000 for the legislative branch.

The details of these proposals are set forth in the enclosed letter from the Assistant Controller of the General Accounting Office and the attachment to that letter. As required by law, these requests are submitted without change.

Respectfully,

Gerald R. 7nd



UNITED STATES GENERAL ACCOUNTING OFFICE WASHINGTON, D.C. 20548

FEB 2 0 REC'D

OFFICE OF CONTROLLER

March 8, 1976

Mr. Richard Jeanneret Chief, General Management Branch Economics and Government Division Office of Management and Budget

Dear Mr. Jeanneret:

As a result of the Energy Policy and Conservation Act (P. L. 94-163, December 22, 1975), the Comptroller General's statement before the Legislative Subcommittee, Appropriations Committee, House of Representatives contained an Addendum to FY 1977 GAO Budget Request. This Addendum requests an additional 100 staff-years and \$3,981,000 to implement the Energy Policy and Conservation Act. A copy of this Addendum is furnished for your information and records.

Sincerely yours,

-Richard L. Brown Assistant Controller

Attachment

LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

GENERAL ACCOUNTING OFFICE

Budget	Heading	1977	1977	1977
appendix		budget	proposed	revised
page		request	amendment	request
42	Salaries and expenses	\$147,437,00	0 \$3,981,000	\$151,418,000